
 
NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES 
Playing Field Committee 

11 December 2018 
 

     
PRESENT: Councillors Swindin (Chairman), Blogg, Clark and Payne 
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk J Haslope and D. Brazier (Bowls Club)  
 
Minute No. 
PFC 18/ 
38. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) submitted apologies. 
  
39. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – There were no 

declarations 
  
40. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 NOVEMBER 2018 – Resolved – that the 

minutes be accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman.   
  
41. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 
  
42. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden had nothing to report.  It was agreed that the 

hedge at the back of the Skate Park would be cut during January by SJK Garden Services at the cost of 
£100. 

  
43. CLERK’S REPORT 
 43.1 The Clerk reported the commuted sum applications have been approved by ERYC and thanked 

all who attended the photo shoot at the park.  It was also reported that the water supply to the 
allotments and playing field had been switched off as agreed.  There was a discussion about the 
difficulties of parking in the Grange Lane car park and the importance of maintaining emergency 
access.  Finally, it was noted that the bid to the Parish Council for 2019/20 had been approved 
in full. 

 43.2 The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was discussed.  No concerns were raised. 
  
44. OTHER MATTERS 
 44.1 CCTV upgrade project – The planning permission for the new CCTV pole at the Skate Park 

has been approved.  It was agreed that the contractor would be contacted and the project would 
be started as soon as possible. 

  
 
 
The meeting closed at: 8.40pm 
 
Date of next meeting:  Thursday 10 January 2019 

Signed by the Chairman……………………………………….Date……………………...    PFC  pg.6 
 


